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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 18, 2011

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3123 by Thompson (Relating to codifying federal foster care funding requirements to 
locate and provide information to relatives and other adults following the removal of a child 
by the Department of Family and Protective Services, and court findings regarding those 
efforts.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Section 263.103, Family Code, to require service plans for children in 
temporary managing conservatorship to be developed jointly by the child's parent(s) and a 
representative of the Department of Family and Protective Services (DFPS) or other agency. The bill 
would also repeal Section 263.104, Family Code, which only requires parental signature rather than 
participation in the development of an amended service plan. The bill would take effect on September 
1, 2011. 

DFPS reports that the portions of the bill requiring parental involvement in the development of service 
plans and service plan amendments will require modification of training procedures, policies, and 
practices, but that these changes could be implemented with existing resources.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council, 530 Family and Protective 
Services, Department of

LBB Staff: JOB, CL, JT, MB, NM, VJC
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